
Moses Lake Car Club General Meeting Minutes 

November 11, 2021 

(37 in attendance) 

Club president Don Haack called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Pledge of allegiance & welcome. 

To commemorate Veterans Day, a newspaper clipping from the Columbia Basin Herald honoring local 

veterans was shared with the club. Among those pictured were Bob Kent and members of his family. A 

heartfelt thank you to all the veterans for their military service! 

Secretary’s Report:  October’s meeting minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report (Bob Kent): Club checking account balance is $8,405.  Cash envelope: $203.00. Note: 

Membership dues for 2022 are now being collected. Bob will accept cash or check in the amount of $15.00.  

Webmaster’s Report (Paul Boehm): The club’s website is up to date. It includes the October 2021 general 

meeting minutes and the latest membership roster. 

Guests: Larry Chmela (Dave & Ann Robbins’ neighbor). He owns a 1957 Chevy 2-door hardtop. We also had 

the pleasure of Vicki Green’s company. We hope they will join us again! 

November Birthdays: 

Paul Boehm (Nov 2) 

Marcie Ostenberg (Nov 5) 

Dave Robbins (Nov 27) 

 

New Business:  

Bob Kent nominated Dave Robbins as a second candidate for club president. Dave accepted the nomination, 

placing him in the running along with Charlie Green. Prior to voting, members were given the opportunity to 

hear what each candidate hoped to accomplish if elected. Mr. Green, who moved here from Tucson, AZ, has 

extensive experience putting on car shows and raising money for charity. He wants to “get the Moses Lake 

Car Club name out there” by connecting with the media in order “to do some good for the community.” He 

says he has lots of ideas for accomplishing that goal.  Mr. Robbins has been involved with Moses Lake since 

1950 and has roots in the community. He wants to see “the success of the club: grin a lot, laugh a lot, and 

drive a lot.” 

Dave Robbins was elected as the new club president and will take office starting January 2022.  There were 

no nominations for vice president, although a suggestion was made by at least one member that the second 

place candidate could fill the position of vice president. According to club president-elect Robbins, the vice 

president will be selected by the new Board when it begins its term in January. Stay tuned! 

Tim Jones has made the decision to step down as Event Coordinator. 

Duck Report: Two recent unfortunate incidents were reported (Dave & Lorraine Church’s Fiat (“Luigi”) 

caught on fire in their driveway and Mary Mayo’s Ford Escape was stolen and later found burned up out at 

the dunes). Neither mishap involved a classic vehicle that was on its way to or from a car event – so the 

duck remains with Karen & Clay Crook.  

Thank you to Mary Mayo for the beautiful Veterans Day decorations and sweet treats! 



(Karen Crook has signed up for next month’s table decorations.) 

 

Dessert Contest Winners: 

1st Place – Mary Mayo (Éclair Cake) 

2nd Place – Ann Robbins (Pumpkin Gooey Cake) 

3rd Place – Judy Kent (Fireball Brownies) 

4th Place – Vicki Green (Italian Rainbow Cookies) 

 

Door Prize Winners: 

Hilda: 1934 Ford Stake Bed Die Cast Truck (donated by Karen Crook) 

Doug Gambriel: Car-themed Hot Chocolate Mix Gift Set (donated by Kathy Haack) 

Karen Crook: Pretty Rattan Decorative Pumpkin (donated by Mary Mayo) 

 

50/50 Drawing: Mary Mayo won $47 
 
Car of the Month: Glenda Anderson 
 
Members were reminded to use caution when dealing with potential internet and phone scams. One club 
member’s computer was recently hacked. His entire system was locked up, complete with very loud, 
convincing audio warning him not to turn off his computer.  He was then provided a phone number to call 
(which he did). When the person on the other end of the phone requested bank account numbers, the club 
member hung up and sought help from a legitimate source. (He recommends, if your computer is hacked 
and becomes locked up, unplug the WIFI router.) Another club member warned about phone callers 
claiming to be from Amazon and notifying unsuspecting people of “fraudulent charges” on their accounts. It 
was noted that Amazon does not call their customers for this purpose. 
 
Following a motion, second and approval by members present, club president Don Haack closed the 
meeting at 7:40 pm. 
 
Next meeting: December 9th   (Friendly reminder: next month is the Christmas gift exchange. If you choose 
to participate, bring a wrapped gift, labeled “man”, “woman” or “either”.  The annual candy contest will 
also take place. Please remember to label your entry with the name of the candy so judges will know what 
to write down when they choose the winners.  ) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                              Car of the Month 

                                                                      November 2021 Car of the month

 

Bill & Glenda Anderson's Grandkids with 1930 Model A 2 Door 

Our 1930 Model A is now being groomed for our grandsons!! Avery drove his twin brother Braeden and his 

date to the homecoming dance. The car came home safe and sound, now I have to train the rest of the family. 


